

## 1<sup>st</sup> Thurstaston Richardson Scouts Update October 2010

The first weekend of October five scouts joined the 4<sup>th</sup> Moreton at the Beavan competition. This is the first time in a while that the troop has been represented and was my first time at this event. Paul Oliver also attended to help us out.





The event was carried out over two days and included hiking, canoeing, low ropes, first aid, camp challenge and shooting. Given this was our first time in a while we placed well in events such as First Aid and Low Ropes.

Friday 8<sup>th</sup> October we played a number of Wide Games outside the hut and then helped set-up for the jumble sale the following day.

Friday  $15^{\text{th}}$  October we went Ice-skating at Deeside Arena with the usual minor bumps and bruises.

Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> we carried out work towards the Global Challenge which included talking about international issues and multiple-choice

Saturday the  $23^{rd}$  we took part in the District orienteering Competition at Royden Park.

Andrew Costall (SL)

